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St. Peter's Newsletter Term 2 Week 9 2024

NEWS FROM CHRIS JOPLIN

Dear St. Peter’s Parents and Guardians,

| hope you all had a fantastic long weekend.
P&F Trivia Night

Our Parents & Friends have their annual trivia event this
Saturday with this year’s theme being 'Denim & Diamonds'.
This is a wonderful event every year. | would like to thank all
members of our P&F who put in a huge amount of volunteer
work to improve our school.

Year 5 & 6 Performance - Tuesday, 18th June

Coming up next week we have the Year 5 & 6 performances.
These are fantastic nights for our students and a great way
to see the different skills that many of our students have. The

Email: office@spbentleigheast.catholic.edu.au
Phone: 03 9575 0909

Year 5 performance begins at 6pm and the Year 6 performance
begins at 7pm, both in our School Hall.

Inspiration Day

Anna Pullan our Acting Wellbeing Leader has put a great deal
of work into an upcoming day entitled ‘Inspiration Day’. As a
school on Friday, 21st of June. Students are invited to dress
up as someone who inspires them, e.g. police officer, author,
doctor, nurse, fire fighter, family member, teacher, principal,
athlete, singer etc. This should be a fantastic day for our
students to show who truly inspires them.

Dogs on School Grounds

Dogs are an important part of life for many St Peter’s families,
and as such, are often included in day-to-day activities such as
walking children to and from school.

While the school appreciates this inclusion and values pet
ownership as an educational experience, it also acknowledges
other families (and individuals) can find contact with dogs
stressful, even frightening.

For this reason we have a Dog Management Policy which
applies particularly at pick up and drop off times.

If you have a dog that you walk at drop off and pick up time
please read the Policy below carefully. Thank you for your
cooperation.

https://spbentleigheast.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/3676/
dog_policy.doc.pdf

PARISH NEWS
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THE HOLY TRINITY PARISH SOCIAL COMMITTEE
INVITES YOU TO AN UNFORGETTABLE EVENING
ENTERTA \

Silver Platter Catering'
Next Generation’
ies Entertainment Production’
Silent Auction

TICKETS SOLD AT MASS OR
BOOK ONLINE VIA QR CODE
ENGUIRIES; (03) 9579 4265

& Holy TRINITY PARISH

WEEK 11

Monday, 24th June - NEWSLETTER / P & F Sausage Sizzle
& Casual Day

Tuesday, 25th June - Kelly Sports - 3.30pm - 4.45pm
(For Students Enrolled in the Program) / YEAR 3
PERFORMANCE - 6.00PM / YEAR 4 PERFORMANCE -
7.00PM

Wednesday, 26th June - Year 5 Students Visit to St. Bede's
College, Bentleigh East - 9.00am - 1.00pm

Friday, 28th June - End of Term Mass - 10.00am / END OF
TERM 2 - STUDENTS FINISH AT 2.30PM

TERM 3

WEEK 1

Monday, 15th July - TERM 3 BEGINS
WEEK 2

Monday, 22nd July - NEWSLETTER

Tuesday, 23rd July - Year 4 First Eucharist Family Workshop
- 6.30pm - 7.30pm

Thursday, 25th July - 4MH Visiting Warrawee - 1.50pm -
3.15pm

Friday, 26th July - Grandparents Mass & Morning Tea -
10.00am - 12.30pm

COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT
UPCOMING EVENTS

WEEK 9

Thursday, 13th June - Foundation Excursion to Werribbee
Z00 / FEDPAS - 4.00pm - 6.00pm (For Students Enrolled in
the Program)

Friday, 14th June - WALK/RIDE TO SCHOOL DAY/ 5PC &
5HG Attending Mass - 10.00am

Saturday, 15th June - P & F Trivia Night

WEEK 10

Monday, 17th June - 4MH & 4MM Attending Mass -
10.00am

Tuesday, 18th June - Kelly Sports - 3.30pm - 4.45pm (For
Students Enrolled in the Program) / YEAR 5

PERFORMANCE - 6.00PM / YEAR 6 PERFORMANCE -
7.00PM

Wednesday, 19th June - YEAR 5 EXCURSION TO ACMI

Thursday, 20th June- 4MK Visiting Warrawee - 1.50pm -
3.15pm / FEDPAS CONCERT - 6.00pm - 7.00pm (For
Students Enrolled in the Program)

Friday, 21st June - INSPIRATION DAY / 5AC & 5MH
Attending Mass - 10.00am

N\UF Fry

Each Monday the Year 6 Social Justice Leaders will be baking
muffins to sell to our community to raise money for St Vincent
de Paul and Caritas.

They will be available for sale at the end of the day from a
table set up in the Breezeway for $3 per muffin. Cash or card
payment welcome.

The perfect after school snack! Flavours include Raspberry &
White Chocolate, Apple & Cinnamon, Blueberry and Chocolate.
Thank you in advance for your support of this initiative.

From the Year 6 Social Justice Leaders

PERFORMING ARTS NEWS
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SEMESTER 1 DRAMA PERFORMANCES
FOR YEARS 3-6!

In Term two, the Year 3-6 students have been working on
their Year Level Performance! Here's a quick reminder of those
dates which also contains information about what to wear and
the running process of the evenings.

The performance dates are as follows:
Year 3/4 Performances - “Fractured Fairytales”
e Year 3: Tuesday, 25th June at 6pm
e Year 4: Tuesday, 25th June at 7pm
Year 5/6 Performances - “The Dark Ages Were Weird”
e Year 5: Tuesday, 18th June at 6pm
e Year 6: Tuesday, 18th June at 7pm

We ask that students assemble at the 3ES classroom 15
minutes prior to their performance. They can access the room
through the breezeway and via the street entrance, and staff will
be there to usher them in.

The hall will open for audience members 10 minutes before
showtime. Entry is free.

Costumes are easy this year - | ask for all students to be
dressed in black clothes: tracksuits, jeans, t-shirts, jumpers,
pullovers, shoes, etc. It is preferred that students do not have
prints on their clothing, but if it can’t be avoided, that’s fine.
Additions to the clothing will be given to the students before
they go on stage.

The run time for each performance will be about 35 minutes.

This is a great opportunity for the students to show you what
they’ve been working on, and | look forward to seeing you all
there on the evenings.

Drew Lane
Performing Arts
Fractured Fairytales.jpg

1.png

STUDENT WELLBEING / STAR AWARDS /
BUCKET FILLER / WALK / RIDE TO SCHOOL

DAY

The students from Foundation - Year 6 will be invited to
participate in another fun school event suggested by our
Student Representative Council (SRC) team members. We will
celebrate Inspiration Day as a school on Friday, 21st of
June. Students are invitedto dress up as someone
who inspires them, e.g. police officer, author, doctor, nurse, fire
fighter, family member, teacher, principal, athlete, singer etc.
Students will participate in a fun in-class art activity on the day,
which we will later send to the Australian Olympic Team,
to inspire the athletes during their olympic journey. No gold coin
required for this event.

BUCKET FILLER - TERM 2 WEEK 7

‘What a Great Role Model and ‘Bucket Filler’!

FOR
DEMONSTRATING SREAT
LEADERSHIP AND
FRIENDSHIP,

SHE OFTEN
VOLUNTEERS HER TIME
TO HELP OTHERS OR
ASSIST WITH
CLEAN UP AT

LUMEHTIME cLUBSII

SARAH REILLY BPC

BUCKET FILLER

STAR AWARDS - TERM 2 WEEK 7

FOUNDATION - YEAR 2 - For Having a Positive ATTITUDE
and Growth Mindset Towards Learning!!

Harrison Briggs, Alessia Filice - FHK / Sebastian Stanbrook,
Jake Bowditch - FMM / Oscar Lien, Leo Crosse - FEL / Henry
Figueirado, Samuel Divall, Mia Tinnirello - FMB
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Georgia Greco, Davyd Prystupa - 1BG / Madeleine Bacalla,
Remi Kalinowski - TMS / Harvey Wicks, Jemina Yang- 1MH /
Gianluca Simonetta, Isabella Zacharidis - 1RE

Layla Joseph, Luka Sarkis - 2PG/ Sacha Bou Ayache, Victoria
Valis - 2RN / Ella Crosse, Thomas Atherton - 2AM / Anthony
Semaan, Scarlett Williams - 2SS

YEAR 3 & YEAR 4 - For Persevering, Learning From Setbacks
and Maintaining a Positive ATTITUDE!!

Valentina lacono, Mila Nguyen, Connor Moses - 3ES / Liam
Bam, Oliver Mercuri, Matisse Stephen - 3GJ / Harry Reaper,
Sedn Og O'Leary, Georgia Hoang - 3AM / Abby Rodrigues,
Niko Trantalis - 3MS

Annalise Baratta, Nikita Leontaritis - 4MK / Tia Stipsianos,
Maya Kouwiloyan - 4MM / Camille Bottomley, Scarlett
McCracken, Monty Winterton - 40G / Victoria Morehouse,
Eleni Sardellis - 4MH

YEAR 5 & YEAR 6 - For Coming to School With a Growth
Mindset, an ATTITUDE That Sees the Learning in All They Do!!

Mia Reyes, Sophia Natera - 5MH / Angelique Ricaldone,
Savannah Castaneda - 5HG / Emily Smith, Noah Siegert - 5AC
/ Paige Rayner, Samuel O'Connor - 5PC

Charlie Recupero, Fraser Giggins - 6SH / Samuel Basias - 6BG
/ Maeve Mclean, Micah Biviano - 6LM / Eloise Wood-Bradley,
Ethan Hendrie - 6L.D

988,

Our next Walk / Ride to School Day is on this Friday, 14th
June.

In the meantime keep Active by Walking, Riding or Scootering
to school whenever you can!!

Don't forget to have your cards clipped whenever you walk, ride
or scooter to school and return your completed cards to the
office to receive a new one.

NUMERACY NEWS

- BEBRAS

. Australia

Bebras Challenge - Round 1

The Bebras challenge is open twice a year to Australian
Students in Years 3-12, and engages students' computational
thinking and problem solving skills in a fun, interactive
environment.

Started in 2004 by Professor Valentina Dagiene from the
University of Vilnius, 'Bebras' is Lithuanian for beaver. This
refers to their collaborative nature and strong work ethic.

Each challenge has 15 questions with the highest possible
score being 135 points. The level of difficulty of a question
determines how it will be scored. Easy questions are worth
6 points, medium questions are worth 9 points, and hard
questions are worth 12 points. Any incorrect or unanswered
questions are awarded zero points.

The Bebras achievement level breakdown is as follows:
e Participation 0-59 points
e Merit 60-86 points
e Credit 87-101 points
e Distinction 102-113 points
e High Distinction 114-134 points
e Honour Roll 135 points

In April a group of St Peter’s students from Levels 3, 4, 5 and 6
were asked to compete in Bebras Round 1 and they are to be
commended for the high standard of results.

Congratulations to those who received a High Distinction

Mya Lee, Annalise Baratta, Ayden Boothroyd, Woun-Hao Tan
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Congratulations to those who received a Distinction

Henry Adams, Ethan Lovell, Oscar Parisotto, Thomas
Pantelidis, Georgie Moloney, Lilah Suttie, Charli Figueirado,
Samuel Diamantaras, Anaya Tisseverasinghe, Harrison Dunbar,
Archie Bateman, Jeremy Dudeja, Jasmine Li

YEAR 4 EXCURSION TO SALESIAN
COLLEGE

Salesian was amazing! First, we got to do a Liverpool clinic,
which was fantastic. We did a game where we had to go
through gates and see how many we could go through; it was
so fun!

Then we did Art. We used plasticine. We got to make monsters,
trust me, they were scary! | made a lumberjack monster and |
didn’t forget | had to make a tree. We had to do a gallery walk
and saw some crazy little things, they were creative monsters.

Next, we did Science, it was the best! We got to do this Bunsen
burner; it was cooll We put in all different liquid metals. The
coolest one was...copper because it was a maroon, green
two-tone colour. It created a green lightsabre flame. After that
we got to do this thing where we took an egg off a gum leaf
and there was a little bug. It was called a ‘lerp’. It was really
cool and they were so smalll We then mixed vinegar and baking
soda and it created carbon dioxide and it blew up the balloon.
Some of us discovered that if you put in more vinegar, it goes
bigger. | thought that it was going to pop!

We left the science room and went to have lunch and there
was a great band. They played dinosaur old songs but that was
okay because we got to do a conga line. | did the worm for a
bit, but it hurt my chest. Then we had to leave but it was okay
because we had a fun bus ride. My favourite part was the music
- it was exquisite! But there was something better than that,
soccer!

By Zayne Yiangoulli

Salesian was FANTASTIC! On the bus my partner was Stella. |
couldn’t wait to get off. When we hopped off, | was AMAZED!
It was so big! First, we took a group photo.

Then after that my group went to do Liverpool soccer on the
big green ovals. Our coach made us choose a partner. | went
with Neve. We had to run through the gates first, kick the ball to
the other second. Then lastly, my FAVOURITE part, we played
soccer. We got split into two teams. | was in team Nikes.
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Next, we did Art, one of my favourite parts. We made plasticine
MONSTERS! | made six characters. It was monster-riffic!

For our last activity, we did SCIENCE! We put these big lab
coats on and safety glasses. We saw the Bunsen burner and
the fire turn different depending on the chemical added. We
saw vinegar and baking soda fill a balloon with air. Then we took
these eqgg things called ‘lerps’ off leaves to release INSECTS!
YUCK!

Lastly, we saw a band. Their performance was great! At the end
we recelved a show bag with a fidget spinner, a lolly pop and
some photos. Then we left. GOODBYE!

By Elena Simonetta
MY Excursion to Salesian Secondary College

As [ walk up the stairs getting off the bustling bus, | get shivers.
I'm at a HIGH SCHOOL! I've never thought that a school could
be this big! When | walked up the stairs, | could see the boys.
| see 15 year old boys! When | get to the exotic hall, they tell
us what we're going to do! We were going to do art, and
make sculptures, science, and we were going to use gas! We're
going to play sports, with a professional Liverpool coach! | can’t
wait. But first, we've got to take photos. As | see the high school
boys in their classes, they look deadly bored. | think we're going
to start doing the activities!

Finally! We're going to start! We start off with making our art
sculptures! We've got to make monsters. First, we had to warm
up the plasticine and that didn't take me too long. My colours
were purple and red. | used purple as my base colour and red
for my decoration. At first, | thought that | was going to make a
2 headed monster but then a lady [the photographer] told me
that an octopus would look cooler, so | made that and it looked
breathtaking! | couldn't wait to show my teacher! After that we
had to wash my hands. At 10:30am we had a snack. It was
delighttul!

After art we did science! When we got into the room, | saw
very sciency things, a lab coat and some safety goggles! At
the start, we learnt about the chemical reaction of elephant
toothpaste. We did that by adding potassium hydroxide and
food colouring to liquid detergent. It made something called
elephant's toothpaste! It was hot and bubbly and it was super
cool!

Then we were told what we would do for biology, which was
using a microscope to see what’s inside of a eucalyptus leaf!
First, | got to make a chemical reaction to what happens if you
mix baking soda with vinegar in a jar and then put a balloon on
top. It blew up a balloon, it was intriguing to watch! After that
we got to do biology. | got a microscope to see into a leaf and |
saw this white liquid that looked like bird poop! Ew! Then | saw
an identity bug that my friends tried to draw!

After we got to do sport with the Liverpool coach, we did
soccer! First, we did some warmups. We had to run through
cones and our partner counted how many we ran through. The
first time | got 29 and the second time 26. After that we did
it with balls. The first time | got 10 and the second 15. When
we had done the tiring warmups, we played a 20-minute game.
The first half my team was losing but because | got moved into
the other team we won! | felt exotic, | was beaming with joy!

Then we had lunch and we got to see a band! The first song
was brilliant, then in the second song we were up dancing and
in the third song we did konga!

Overall, it was an amazing experience, the art, science and the
spot! It was exquisite! | wish | could go there for high school,
but | can’t because I'm a girl.

By Stefania Vlassopoulos 4MH

At Salesian High School last Friday, | got to see the school.
Before we went to the different activities, we had a little chat
with the grades 7 and 9 to see what they do there. They talked
about the activities and they were art, science and soccer. It
was fun.

At art we made some monsters and | made a whale monster.
Then, we talked about the best ways to make some monsters
and it was so fun.

Next, we went to science and we looked at a Bunsen burner
and we put different metals in it and it changed colours. Then
we went to have some experiences everywhere it was fun.

At soccer, we did some drills made by the Liverpool Soccer
Team coach and it was fun. Then a band played for us. | loved
it.

The End
By Henry Divall 4MH

On Friday, 31st May all the Year 4 students went to Salesian
College for a High School experience.

While we were there we did some science experiments
including blowing up a balloon and looking through a
microscope. We even saw bugs.

In soccer we had to go around cones while running and then
with a soccer ball.

In art we made funny monsters out of plasticine.

At the end we watched a performance with five students in a
band.

It was so much fun!!

By Bianca and Anastasia 4MK

YEAR 3 EXCURSION TO CERES

https://spbentleigheast.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/3582/
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On Tuesday the Year 3 students went to CERES to learn about
how to protect the environment.

In one activity, we learnt the water cycle and why diagonal
speed humps are diagonal.

In the second activity, we made seed balls to grow Warragul
Greens.

In the third, we did netting and my group caught a fresh water
snail!

We all had a great time and the owners of CERES were named
Geoff, Rebecca, Niamh and Harriet.

By Sophie McNaughton 3GJ

On Tuesday the Year 3s went to CERES. Firstly, we had to get
to school really early and get on a bus. The bus took 1 hour and
10 minutes. When we got there, there were three activities.

My first activity was a water walk. In the water walk we went
around and found diagonal speed bumps. There were orange
cones next to them, water went through the diagonal speed
bumps and into other places. Then we had a break and ate
some fruit

Qur next activity was the habitat listen where we sat on rocks
and listened to all the animals in the habitat. We also did a
habitat survey and went around looking for food sources, water
and shelter for insects, mammals, amphibians and reptiles.

Lastly, we went and looked for bugs in the wetland creek. | was
in a group with Zach, Milla and Olly. All of us took turns using
our net to get some microorganisms. Sadly, we didn’t catch
any, but it didn’t really matter. When we were done, we went
back to base and played on the playground and packed up. We
got on the bus for an hour to get back to school. At the end
of the day, | was happy to go home but | wanted to do more
activities.

By Gemma Conheady 3AM

On Tuesday all of Year Three went to CERES. All of Year Three
got into groups. | was in the red group with my friend, luckily.
My Mum came to the excursion as well. When we got to
CERES, we met all of the instructors, the red group’s instructor
was a girl and her name was Harriet.

Red groups first station was netting. What we did was try to
catch lots of different underwater sea creatures not like sharks
or things like that, it was just things like tadpoles and sea snails
and many other mini sea creatures. Our little group caught three
mosquito fish and one sea snail. After that we went to our next
station which was learning about the Merri Merri Creek. We also
went to two other places in CERES in that station. In indigenous
language Marri was another word for Rocky, so that technically
means that the Merri Merri Creek is also known as the Rocky,
Rocky Creek.

In the first little place that we went to was this really cool space
with seats around it. When we sat down on the bench we all
got given a little poster and the poster all had to be related to
water. One by one we layed down our poster to show us how
water gets into the ocean or sea through pipes. It was very
interesting. The next little place in that station was actually right

next to the place before. We all got given a cup and my teacher
poured some water out of the watering can. After we all got
some water, we went in a line and poured the water on to this
concrete but it’s actually called a cement rock and as soon as |
put the water on the cement rock, all of the water disappeared.
It was CRAZY! After that, we had lunch and played on the cool
playground that they had at CERES.

Later that day, we went on a bushwalk and found this beautiful
ecosystem and we did this fun little drawing activity. Afterwards,
we got this poster that told us about what amphibians need in
a habitat. Not only did we have to read it but we also had to
try and find the things as well. Then we made this cool type of
clay plant and | put dirt in and a seed that will soon turn into a
beautiful plant. After that we got our bags and started to go on
the bus.

I loved CERES so much | really want to go there again soon!
By Hollie Thompson 3AM

On Tuesday we had an excursion to CERES recycling centre.
We got to do loads of fun activities. But first we had to get there
when we (Year 3 classes) went on the bus. We did anything for
entertainment. It actually was a lot of fun on the way to CERES
as we rode the bus!

One of the activities was where we learned the ways they
recycled water. Like diagonal speed bumps, water consuming
roads and rainwater holes. We learnt about the difference
between normal roads and the water consuming ones. We
tested if it could actually consume the water by getting a cup
filed with water and spilling it on the two roads. The water
consuming road actually worked! The guide told us that it
recycled water because the water that sinked into the road
soaked into the dirt and the plants consumed the water in
the dirt. And finally, the plants released the tiny water droplets
into the air so the water cycle continued. This was only one
of the ways they recycled water! The diagonal speed bumps
helped because on rainy days when the car’s tyres were wet
the water on it would go on the speed bumps and since they
were diagonal it would roll down into the plants or the water
hole. We walked around to find a place with rocks we could
sit on. We each got one plastic card. The cards each had one
part of the water cycle, but some cards had the steps of how
water travelled from one place to another. We placed the plastic
cards in order of how the water cycle works and how the water
travels. We now know that it is not as simple as you might
think it is. We also figured that there were pipes that got filled
with water because when it was raining the house’s roof would
make the rain fall into the pipes. The pipes were underneath
the plants so they would suck up the water on the pipes and
release it into the so the water would not be wasted. We walked
once again on the path to the hills. The guide told us that
CERES used to be a dump, but they made it a recycling place
instead.

For yet another activity we got to go to the muddy water
source. We got to learn about water bugs by getting nets
and catching the bugs in the water. When we thought we got
something in the net we quickly walked to our tray of water and
put the things in the net into the tray. We had a sheet that said
what bugs we could find. If we had something, we would put
it into another tray and make a guess of what bug it was. We

7



also learned that the most common bug was a water bug and
a mosaquito fish.

The last activity we did was get a sheet of a type of animal, like
bugs, reptiles and birds. The sheet said we had to look for the
habitats of the animal and the food. We would do tally marks
and count the number of the habitats and food of the animal.
Then our guide would ask us if our animal would be happy living
here. If the answer was no, then they said they would add the
things to improve its life there. Then we got to use clay and
seeds to make our very own plant.

I had LOADS of fun at CERES and | hope I get to go there again.
It was the most fantastic experience in my life!

By Mika Wibowo

Last Tuesday, Year 3 went to CERES for an excursion. CERES
is an environmental park and we got there by bus. The trip on
the bus was supposed to last for 40 minutes but due to traffic,
it took 1 hour or more.

When we arrived, we had our first activity right after we ate fruit.
My group made seed balls by putting seeds in clay and made
a dumpling and then a cherry. | loved the food cycle. It was
cherry, pancake, dumpling and finally back to cherry. We also
went on a survey to look for things to improve the place we
were in.

Then, we went to have snack and played on the playground
until we had to go back to our groups for our next activity. We
walked across to the wetlands area to go to our next activity to
do. This one was netting and it was just like fishing, but with a
net. It was so much fun but we didn’t get any fish/sea bugs and
kept getting duckweed and huge clumps of dirt which made the
tub of water go black/brown.

After that, we went back for an early lunch and played on the
playground once more and headed back to the base for our
final activity.

The activity this time was the life cycle of water. We received
cards and placed them on the floor, one by one. After doing
this, we went on a walk. We discovered why the speed bumps
there weren't going across like ordinary roads and where they
led to. We even poured water onto a piece of road! Soon we
meditated for 30 seconds and headed back to the base.

Finally, it was time to go. We all piled onto the bus and exited
CERES Environment Park. | felt disappointed to leave yet happy
from all the fun we had, all at the same time.

By Zoe Liu 3AM

SPORTS NEWS

GIRLS AFL GALA DAY

On the 4th of June, 2024 selected Year 6 girls competed in
a Footy Girls Gala day against the Bentleigh district schools,
inspired to win to make it to the next level.

We kicked off the day winning against Oakleigh South by 2
goals. Secondly, we versed Coastsville B winning 51-0. We had
a bye which led us to make a huge lolly salad that filled two
bowls.

We had our third match against St Paul's winning by 4 goals
and lastly versing Coatsville A, coming out with our final victory.

Each girl played sensational and our captain Jemima was proud
to hold the first place flag. Thank you to Mr Cav, Mrs Burchell
and Miss Power for helping us out and coaching amazingly!!
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AFL MELBOURNE PLAYERS VISIT ST.
PETER'S

Melbourne Demons Visit St Peter's

On Wednesday the 5th of June the Melbourne Demons Football
Club had the following 5 players visit the Year 6s in the West
Wing.

The players were Blake Howes, Jake Bowey, Judd McVee,
Kade Chandler and the best and fairest of the club, Christian
Petracca. The 5 visiting Demons players answered questions
from students and teachers, showing everyone what it takes to
be a professional footballer.

During the session, students asked questions about what it’s
like being an AFL player, their routines, the way they prepare
before a game and their day to day life. Facts about training
sessions were also shared with the students.

A special thanks to Mr. Cavarra and the Year 6 teachers for
organising this special event for the Year 6s. A big thank you to
Melbourne Football Club for coming to St Peter’s to share their
ins and outs of being an AFL player.

By Henry McCracken and Aidan Martin from 6SH

NEXT P&F MEETING - MONDAY, 29TH JULY 7.00PM
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P&F MEETING
7PM MONDAY 29th JULY
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We look forward to seeing all our existing and new P&F
members at our next meeting on Monday, 29th July at 7pm.
Join us for the latest news from our Principal and discussions
about our upcoming events. All parents are welcome !

Rebecca and Natasha
P&F Leadership Team
ST PETER'S TRIVIA NIGHT - SATURDAY, 15TH JUNE

o T rj|. PR

Only a few more days until our Denim & Diamonds Trivia
Night this Saturday, 15th June, so start polishing your
diamonds, dust off your denim and get ready for a night of
dazzling fun!

A big thank you to our event sponsor, Melbourne Orthodontic
Group, for their ongoing support of our annual Trivia Night over
the last 10 years.

Looking for complete orthodontic care? The MOG team are the
experts for all your orthodontic needs!

Look them up for a list of locations and call your closest practice
to schedule your free assessment today!

Don’t forget to mention St Peter’s as your referring point and
thank them for their continued support!

SAUSAGE SIZZLE / CASUAL DRESS DAY - Monday, 24th
June

4
ku sage Sizzle /

Casual Dress Day

Monday 24 June

Orders are now open through Flexischools and will close at
5pm on Friday, 14th June.

CALLING ALL VOLUNTEERS - We would love your help to
cook yummy sausages for our kids!

Please SignUp here if you can out on the

day: https://signup.com/go/TphoKYm

help

TERM 3 EVENTS - SAVE THE DATES
Bush Dance
Week 5 - Thursday, 15th August
Grandparents Mass and Morning Tea
Week 2 - Friday, 26th July
Father’s Day breakfast
Week 7 - Wednesday, 28th August
Father’s Day stall
Week 7 - Friday, 30th August
Sausage Sizzle / Footy Colours Day
Week 10 - Monday, 16th September

We would love your help! A link to register as a volunteer will be
circulated before the sausage sizzle.

Follow St Peter's P&F for news and updates on:
Instagram - stpeterspanf

Facebook - St Peter's Primary School Bentleigh East - Parents
& Friends

P&F email: pnfi@spbentleigheast.catholic.edu.au
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KIDS ON KEY MUSICAL PROGRAM

https://spbentleigheast.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/3675/
talent_quest_newsletter_item_st_peter_s_primary_2024.pdf

SECONDARY SCHOOLS

https://spbentleigheast.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/3571/
st_bede_s_college_bentleigh_east_2026_enrolments.pdf

COMMUNITY NEWS

https://spbentleigheast.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/3572/
tsr_kids_flyer._tiger_patch.481.1.3.2024.pdf

e

APPROVED BY
DEPARTMENT OF
EDUCATION

WWW.SPRINGVALEINDOORSPORTS.COM.AU/SCHOOL-HOLIDAYS

https://spbentleigheast.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/3593/
school_hol_flyer_june_2024.pdf

N
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MENTORS
July Holiday Clinics

JUNIOR REP DOMESTIC SEASONED REP
JULY 9,10 & 11 JULY 2,3 &4 JULY & - 10AM-3PM
10AM-3PM 10AM-3PM 1:1 Scoring & Finishing

Elite skill training & Masterclass
development for Ul2 &
Ul4 Rep Athletes
Major Shooting &
Layup Focus

Learn & perfect the
fundamentals and
grow your game! Learn
from experienced &
PaSSiOI‘I:Itf_‘ COBChES.
Perfect for U8Ss-Ulds

for Ul4 & Ulé Rep
athletes wanting to
take their game to the
next level

CLINICS ARE AT MENTONE GIRLS SECONDARY

CLINICS ARE WHAT WE DO BEST!
OUR GOAL IS EVERYONE LEAVES OUR CLINIC
A BETTER AND MORE CONFIDENT PLAYER!

i E EiE
G Oz
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